Buckden

Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 10th June at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
In Attendance: Councillors Mr. G. Schofield, Ms. A. Peters, Mr. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clarke, Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)

County Councillor Mrs. S. Marshall, District Councillor Mr. J. Roberts & 2 parishioners. 
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.

The Meeting in May was the Electors Meeting that will not be approved until the Electors Meeting in 2014 but were initialled as a correct record.
3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited apart for item 7.3 where as PC Mr. Chris Clark had an interest, he would take no part in the discussion on this item. The result of which may have made a difference in the outcome as decisions or recommendations are being made.
4.
Matters arising.

4.1
Address by Nigel Metcalfe – new Area Ranger, Yorkshire Dales. (ref: 8015, 8025) 
Mr. Gary Schofield welcomed Nigel Metcalfe and invited him to address the Council.
Mr. Metcalfe thanked Mr. Schofield and proceeded to tell Council that he had originally been a farmer but 23 years ago had started to work for the National Parks which had been a vey good move. The previous ranger, Iain Mann had left the Parks and the area has been divided among the adjoining Rangers workload. He is responsible for our area as well as his original workload.

The toilets in Buckden Car Park have been decorated and work on the car park itself is ongoing.
Work was being carried out on Rights of Way to maintain their usage. There is a washed out area when you approach the riverbank on the Starbotton side of Buckden Bridge. Work is planned to remedy this. On Buckden Pike there is erosion between the trig point and the War Memorial where people have walked and natural erosion have created swampy areas. The Parks in conjunction with the National Trust are to lay flags to help to stop this erosion. Mr. Schofield who farms this area was concerned about this as visitors have used stones from the adjacent wall to try to create a firm footing. Mr. Schofield asked if the footpath would be adopted by the National Parks following this work. Mr. Metcalf said this would not be happening.
Regarding theTour de France. There is to be a Planning Meeting at Aysgarth, Grassington and Hawes and Mr. Metcalf was interested in what plans there were in Buckden. The Parks were providing giant screens in Grassington and Hawes plus extra toilets along the route. They were to offer £500 as a ‘kitty’ to help offset out of pocket expenditure. They are interested in talking to farmers and landowners adjoining the route so car parks, camp sites and temporary caravan sites can be planned. They are meeting with NYCC to assess how traffic management is planned to feed the car parks and camp sites due to road closure plans on the day of the race. Fact Sheets will be published but these will be drawn up in conjunction with NYCC. When asked if there would be any cancellation of car parking fees during some or all of that weekend, he replied, ‘there was nothing planned as yet!’

Mr. Metcalf offered to come back later in the year or at the beginning of 2014 to offer more advise.

When asked about litter picking or monies set aside to pay for repair to broken down stone walls, there was nothing as yet planned. Litter may have to be collected by local volunteers.
Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Metcalfe for his helpful talk.

4.2 Buckden Bridge – Current position re: repairs, Mr. P. Breen. (ref: 7560) – Nothing new to report.
4.3 Dog Bin – Buckden Bridge, present position, DC Mr. J. Roberts.(ref:7914,7932,7927, 7908, 7920/1,8006) Mr. Roberts informed the Meeting that the bin was now ready for delivery.
4.4 Signage, village Green. (ref: 5241, 7911,7955, 8007/8, 8010, 8012, 8017) – Mr. Gary Schofield is to contact Mr. David Cairns, Area 5.
4.5 Email – Follow up message from Gary Smith (YDNPA) re: inclusion of ‘Driving with care for visitors’ in their brochure. (ref: 7995) – noted.
4.6 Email – Chris Clarke – Yorkshire Water – land ownership, Wild Workshop, verge conditions. John Roberts expressing similar concern. (ref: 7979) Copy of letter from Yorkshire water re: Oughtershaw water 
main laying/Morrison’s.(ref: 8005) Email from CC Mrs. S. Marshall forwarding copy letter from Yorkshire Water. (ref: 8061) Copy letter from Julian Smith MP with copy of Yorkshire Water’s letter to him. (ref: 8079) – this item was discussed at length as all Councillors, County, District and Parish are very dissatisfied with the content of the letters from Yorkshire Water.  CC Mrs. S. Marshall reported that if it was the wish of the Parish Council, officials from Yorkshire Water would attend a meeting if it was agreed there was a need for one. YW had also expressed interest in CC Marshall’s request for help in marketing the area.  Garry Schofield had expressed the view that there was no purpose in arranging a meeting when the scheme was so close to completion.  But as Mr. Chris Clark stated damage is being done as an ongoing thing with people coming through the dale seeing the devastation to verges and river banks done whilst laying the water pipe. Businesses were unable to inform YW of financial damage as one Parishioner had put off a booking from earlier in the year until now as the work should have finished but her visitors were having great difficulty accessing her property as the roads close at 10.00pm. Another business was ‘new’ and therefore did not have 3 year old records which were being asked for. It was felt that YW were being disingenuous and Julian Smith should be contacted expressing these views.
The businesses should be promoted in the area, not the marketing of them.

The verges should be made good this growing season, wild grass should be spread along with topsoil to give the verges chance to be growing by August. 
4.7 Email – Draft email to Julian Smith MP re: YW ongoing workings. (ref: 8000) – noted.
4.8 Email – Final copy of above. (ref: 8003A/4) – sent.
4.9 Email – Copy of Electrification quotes. (ref: 8006A) Notification of selected contractor. 
(ref: 8013) Electronic Consultation YDNPA, Rachel Alderson. (ref: 8018)
Email, Peter Breen re: appointment of selected contractor. (ref: 8030) Copy of appointment email to Mr. Wright. (ref: 8032/3) re-Quote from David Wright. (ref: 8035) Confirmation of appointment. (ref: 8040) Email to Alan Mudd re: requite. (ref: 8042) Email Andrea Burden advising extension on date of deadline for applications. (ref: 8064) Email to YDNPA notifying them of BPC’s selected contractor. (ref: 8077) – all work is progressing. Mr. Gary Smith had requested copies of all the quotes which have been emailed to him.
4.10 Email - concerning pot hole on link road in front of the Buck Inn. (ref: 8016) – copies resent to Area 5.
4.11 Email – Invitation to Councillors not previously invited to launch of YDNPA Management plan at Nethergill Farm. (ref: 8018)
4.12
Mr. Nolan – telephone in response to BPC letter. (ref: 7922, 8036A)
Email – Ann Peters with suggestion of position of sapling. (ref: 8039) councillors agreed the Pinfold would be an ideal spot. Clerk to confirm this with Mr. Nolan.
4.12 Ann Peters advising Clerk her computer is not accessing ‘attachments.’ (ref: 8053) clerk to ‘copy & paste’ as it was considered a means her attachments could be accessed.
4.13 Copy of emails between Gary Beresford (Low Greenfield) and CC Mrs. S. Marshall re: road conditions at Low Greenfield. (ref: 8068) – noted.
4.14 Wood worm in institute held over from May Meeting. This is being treated commencing 13-6-13.
5.
Councillors Report.

Mr. Schofield invited CC Mrs. S. Marshall for her report.
Mrs. Marshall reported that ‘Country Watch’ was being launched at the Auction Mart in April. Those who register receive a pack containing 30cm diameter stickers for placing on buildings and vehicles, information sheets and a pad for recording and noting any suspicious incidents to the Police. This had been successful when launched in the farming land behind Scarborough. The officer organising this was PC Steve Pickles. There was an information pack that was to be put on the Buckden web site to increase its publicity.

Mr. Schofield thanked CC Mrs. S. Marshall and invited DC Mr. J. Roberts for his report.

Mr. Roberts informed the Councillors that CDC was to be asked to match the £500 being offered by the National Parks for help with Parish Councils expense leading up to the TdeF.
The last day for hearing the arguments for the boundary changes to the YDNP were to be held on June 11th.
There has been a planning application for the expansion of sites for caravans at Long Ashes but there were objections from local residents. Due to this there was a public enquiry. The outcome of this would be in 7 weeks time.
Town Head Farm were asking for retrospective planning permission for their expansion which had allowed them to employ more workers but this expansion had not been well received by all local residents so there were problems.
A planning application had been received to build two new houses on Wood Lane, Grassington.  One is for local occupancy, the other an affordable house.
There was an ongoing problem with the site of the Bowling Green in Skipton. The site is worth a lot of money but its loss of use could have bad repercussions, so CDC who own the site, are undecided as to what to do with it as car parking is becoming more and more of a problem. 
The proposed trust to take over the running of the Town Hall has had their application refused. There are very valuable assets in the Town Hall which could be lost for the benefit of Skipton residents. CDC now proposes to form a Trust of their own to ensure their safe keeping.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Roberts for his report.
6.
Finance.
6.1 Copy letter sending cheque to AON for BPC public liability insurance. (ref: 8002)

Acknowledgement (ref: 8028) – noted.
6.2 Copy letter sending cheque to Horton Landscaping. (ref: 8003) – noted.
6.3 HSBC – Community Account details. (ref: 8024) – noted.
6.4
Clerk has transferred £1000 from Community Account to High Interest Savings Account. – noted.

6.5
Clerk’s remuneration Jan ’13 – June ’13. Cheque given to Clerk.
7.
Planning.

7.1 Email – Acknowledgement of ours stating BPC were willing to accept Planning Applications electronically. (ref: 8011) – noted.
7.2 YDNPA – Planning application for listed building consent for internal alterations at Low House, Deepdale. (ref: 8078) – noted.
7.3 YDNPA – Nethergill Farm, variation of condition 2 of planning permission C/13/169A. (ref: 8081)
 - Councillors would like this application endorsed.
8.        Correspondence received.

8.1 Julian Smith MP – Announcing visit to Upper Dale to discuss with Parishioners about T de F. 
(ref: 7987) – noted.
8.2 CDC – Announcing new Chairman, Cllr. Donny Williams. (ref: 7988) –available.
8.3 CDC – NYCC Elections results. (ref: 7989) – available.
8.4 Email – rsnonline – Rural Opportunities Bulletin. (ref: 7990) – available.
8.5 NYCC – Community Emergency Plans. (ref: 7991) – available.
8.6 Email – YLCA – info note for 10 May. (ref: 7993) – available.
8.7 Email – ‘Murder & Mystery in Style’ - Events & Hospitality. (ref: 7994) – available.
8.8 Email – ‘The 1st Investee Ashes Test’ - Events & Hospitality. (ref: 7996) – available.
8.9 Email – rsnonline – News Digest. (ref: 7997) – available.
8.10 Email – Wendy Brown Skipton CC – Announcing ‘Yorkshire Day.’ (ref: 7998) – available.
8.11 Email – rsnonline – Rural Vulnerability Services. (ref: 8001) – available.
8.12 Email – NALC – Putting Communities First. (ref: 8009) – available.
8.13 Email – ‘The British Grand Prix’ - Events & Hospitality. (ref: 8019) – available.
8.14 Email – Capita Conferences – feedback. (ref: 8020) – available.
8.15 Email – YLCA – ‘Planning Course.’ (ref: 8021) – available.
8.16 Email – YLCA – ‘Chairmanship.’ (ref: 8022) – available.
8.16           Email – NYCC – Temporary Vehicle Activated Sign. (ref: 8023) – discussed but not felt to be necessary at present, NYCC informed.
8.17 Email – ‘The Silverstone Classic’ - Events & Hospitality. (ref: 8026) – available.
8.18 Email – Correspondence between DC Mrs. S. Marshall & Area 5 re: damage to Fleet Moss bridge. (ref: 8027) – Ongoing work.
8.19 Email – rsnonline – news digest 20 May. (ref: 8029) – available.
8.20 Email – Wendy Brown, Skipton Council – requesting name of Chairman of BPC, response. (ref: 8031)

8.22 
Email – NALC – Chairman’s update on meeting with DCLG Minister. (ref: 8034) – available.

8.23
Email – YLCA – Mobile Connectivity in England. (ref: 8037) – available.
8.24 Email – YLCA – NYCC Minerals & Waste Joint Plan, Consultation. (ref: 8.38) – available.
8.25 Email – YLCA – Info note 17 May 2013. (ref: 8041) – available.
8.26 Email – YLCA – Council Chamber Desks for disposal. (ref: 8043) – available.
8.27 Email – YLCA – 9th edition of ‘Local Council Administration.’ (ref: 8044) – available.
8.28 NYCC – Re: Local account, flyer & questionnaire. (ref: 8045) – available.
8.29 Email – Peter Breen advising Clerk to put up notice informing Parishioners of Northern Powergrid are turning off electric power between 0830 – 1600 on 18th June. (ref: 8046) – Notice displayed.
8.30 Email – ‘Henley Royal Regatta 2013.’ - Events & Hospitality. (ref: 8047) – available.
8.31
Email – YLCA – Vacancy for Clerk – South Kirkby & Moorthorpe Town Council. (ref: 8048) – available.
8.31 Letter from Mrs. M. Salmon re: Condition and state of Village Green. (ref: 8049) – this letter was discussed and Clerk asked to respond.
8.32 Email – rsnonline – Rural Vulnerability Service. (ref: 8050) – available.
8.33 Email – rsnonline – News Digest. (ref: 8051) – available.
8.34 Email – ‘The Horse of the Year Show.’ Events & Hospitality. (ref: 8052) – available.
8.35 Email – rsnonline – ‘Rural Youth.’ (ref: 8054) – available.
8.36 Email – YLCA – letter from Councillor Ken Browse, chairman NALC re: update on meeting with Dept. for Communities & Local Govt. Minister. (ref: 8055) – available.
8.37 Email – YLCA – Memo to Councils who operate a market. (ref: 8056) – available.
8.38 Email – YLCA – Info note for 24 May 2013. (ref: 8057) – available.
8.39 Rural Action Yorkshire – winter Weather Agents Toolkit. (ref: 8058) – available.
8.40 Email – rsnonline – Rural Vulnerability Service – Broadband: May 2013. (ref: 8059) – available.
8.41 Email – ‘Le Manoir on the British Pullman.’ Events & Hospitality. (ref: 8060) – available.
8.42 NYCC – Highways Capital Programme 2013/14 & 2014/15. (ref: 8062) – available.
8.43 Email – YLCA – Info note for 31 May 2013. (ref: 8063) – available.
8.44 Email – Chris Clark’s opinion re: application of weed killer to Village Green. (ref: 8065) – available.
8.45 Email – Ann Peters enquiring date of next cut of Village Green and comments on treating for dandelions. (ref: 8066) – available.
8.46 Email – NALC – Putting Communities First. (ref: 8067) – available.
8.47 Email – rsnonline – News Digest 4 June 2013. (ref: 8069) – available.
8.48 Email – rsnonline – Training Courses – Planning. (ref: 8070) – available.
8.49 Email – Capita Learning & Development – Thought Leadership Papers. (ref: 8071) – available.
8.50 Email – ‘The 2013 Grand Prix Ball.’ Events & Hospitality. (ref: 8072) – available.
8.51 CDC – Parish Clerks Forum. What is a Neighbourhood Plan – funding. (ref: 8073) – available.
8.52 NALC – White Rose Update. (ref: 8074) – available.
8.53 NYCC – Craven Area Committee – Agenda. (ref: 8075) – available.
8.54 Email – Richard Uridge – Writing press Releases training course. (ref: 8076) – available.
9. Any other business.
As all business was concluded, the Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.45pm.

Chairman……………………………………………. Date  8th July 2013
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